
                                 

               

Redwood Empire Quilters Guild Newsletter 

January, 2017 

Next Meeting : January 5, 2017 

6:30 pm Hospitality 

7:00 pm Meeting 

Redwood Acres Fairgrounds Home Ec. Building 

ũƅŸƆżŷŸƁƇLƆ ŧƂƇŸ 

     Oh yummy, I am really looking forward to the New York Beauty 
Challenge.  Thank you to Wanda for bringing this to us.  Our eyes will 
feast on extravagance of color and imagination of design and ingenui-
ty! 

         

    Quoted from the book American Quilts and How to Make Them, 
1975, by Carter Houck, ĶFortunately, no one has been able to invent a 
lot of expensive electric equipment for quilting.  There arenĴt even 
many tempting but useless gadgets on the market to lure the quilter 
and make her spend money,  The largest item on her list is a quilting 
frame and that can be built at home quite simply.ķ 

  

    Wow! Times sure have changed!  If one of you knows the current 
amount of billions of dollars that are spent yearly by quilters, let me 
know. 

  

    I woke up feeling great, happy, thankful and energetic on my 70th 
birthday a few weeks ago.  I am excited about the years to come and 
hope you, fellow REQG members, feel the same.  LetĴs encourage one 
another, share our excitement, continue to use our talents to help oth-
ers and have a good time too.  We have great speakers coming, our 
QuiltersĴ Weekend in March and a dynamic class in April.  See you 
soon! 

From your President,  

Judy DeGraff 
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¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ 

WǳŘȅΦ 

Program for the January Meeting 

We will start the new year by viewing the Challenge Quilts and voting for 

our favorites in various categories. It should be interesting to see how our 

members combined the New York Beauty Block with something that 

typifies Humboldt County. We might see banana slugs, the Carson Man-

son, redwood trees, salmon or cannabis. They all have a place in our 

county.  Be sure to come and vote for your favorites. 

While the judges are counting the votes, there will be a presentation on 

šƈƀŵƂſŷƇ ŜƂƈƁƇƌLƆ şżƅƆƇ ŪƈżſƇ śſƂŶž ŭƅŴżſ.  The trail was started in 2015 

along Myrtle Avenue and Freshwater Roads.  The blocks continue to be 

added to the trail.  The original blocks were funded by grants from 

ūŞŪŠLƆ ŬƃŸŶżŴſ şƈƁŷ ŴƇ šƈƀŵƂſŷƇ ŚƅŸŴ şƂƈƁŷŴƇżƂƁ. ŭŻŸ ƃƅŸƆŸƁƇŴƇżƂƁ 

will include the name of the block, its location along the trail, and a little 

local history about the site. The guild members who painted and mount-

ed the quilt blocks will be at the meeting to answer questions.   

Come join us for a fun and interesting evening. 

Nancy Frost, 1st Vice President 

Sign-up for the REQG March Quilt Retreat  

March is designated as National Quilt Month. REQG is celebrating the 

month by hosting a weekend quilting retreat at Redwood Acres in the 

Home Economics Building. The retreat will start on Friday, March 24 at 2 

pm and run thru Sunday afternoon at 4pm, March 26. There will be a 

potluck on Friday at 6 pm. Members should bring a dish to share.  Meals 

and snacks on other days are generally eaten on site to maximize sewing 

time (so bring something to share). 

The building will be secured at night so sewers can leave their supplies in 

the building. The doors will be opened the following hours: Friday, 2-9 

pm; Saturday, 9 am-9 pm; Sunday, 9 am-4 pm. Members can come and 

go as their schedules demand. 

Sign-ups will begin at the January meeting. There is room for 50 partici-

pants.  Members can reserve a space at the retreat for $25 for a ½ table 

or $50 for a full table (full tables are limited, so sign-up early). Have your 

check (made out to REQG) or cash ready when you sign-up to reserve 

your table space. 

For answers to your questions please speak to Nancy Frost 443-5264. 
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DOLL QUILT COMMITTEE 

Two hundred and fifty-seven beautiful doll quilts have been de-

livered to Toys for Tots.  Mary Hall took pictures of me handing 

off the quilts to Bill Tuttle of Toys for Tots, so we will hopefully 

get something into the Times-Standard.    

I am hoping to replenish my supply of Doll Quilt Kits after the 

holidays so we can start working on quilts for next year.  I just 

saw a tutorial on a disappearing pinwheel block that might make 

a beautiful little doll quilt. 

Thanks for all your help. 

Jeannie Buerer 

TEEN CHALLENGE SEWING PROGRAM 

Thanks so much to all of you for your support of the Redwood Teen Chal-

lenge Sewing Program.  At the December meeting you blessed the Teen 

Challenge women with $245, an iron, two ironing boards, a small cutting 

mat, batting, plastic storage boxes and notions, thread, spray starch, thread, 

and some wonderful fabric (including two jelly rolls).  We have offers of at 

least four used sewing machines. 

Teen Challenge is an international organization with more than 200 centers 

żƁ ƇŻŸ ŮŬŚ ŴƁŷ żƁ 83 ŶƂƈƁƇƅżŸƆ ƊƂƅſŷƊżŷŸ.  ŭŻŸżƅ ƃƈƅƃƂƆŸ żƆ ƇƂ ŴƆƆżƆƇ MƇŻƂƆŸ 

who are recovering from drug and alcohol addiction and life-controlling 

ƃƅƂŵſŸƀƆ ŴƆƆƂŶżŴƇŸŷ ƊżƇŻ żƇ.N  ŢƇ żƆ Ŵ ƅŸƆżŷŸƁƇżŴſ ƃƅƂźƅŴƀ ƇŻŴƇ ƈƆƈŴſſƌ żƁƉƂſƉŸƆ 

Ŵ ŶƂƀƀżƇƀŸƁƇ ƂŹ 12 ƀƂƁƇŻƆ Ƃƅ ƀƂƅŸ.  ŭŻŸ ũƅƂźƅŴƀ ŹƂŶƈƆŸƆ MƂƁ ŷŸƉŸſƂƃżƁź 

positive life skills and applying biblical principles to relationships in the fam-

ily, local church, chosen vocation, and the community.N 

Pam and I feel that sewing and quilting are very positive life skills to teach 

the women in the Program.  We started in October with 20 very eager stu-

dents.  So far, they have made fabric boxes and pillowcases for themselves, 

and potholders and microwave potato bags to sell in their coffee shop and 

Bible Book Store (Club 2:15 at the corner of 2nd and W Streets in Eureka).  

Club 2:15 has dedicated an area for both the men and women to display 

items for sale, and the ladies are so very proud of their part of the display.   

After the holidays, we will begin to work on quilts.  The first project will be 

one or two group quilts to keep in the chapel area.  The ladies will each 

make several rail fence and 9-patch blocks for practice.  These will be paired 

with plain blocks on which they can write their names and Bible verses or 

other inspirational messages.  When those are completed, we hope that 

each participant will be ready to design and complete a twin-sized quilt for 

her bed.   

Jeannie Buerer 

Pam Smith 

COMMUNITY QUILTS 

Welcome to the New Year. 

We had what will be out last drawing for the China place setting at 
the December Pot Luck Meeting 

Congratulations and thanks to everyone for their participa-
tion.   Many of our members said that they had dishes that they 
wanted to get rid of and it might be a fun idea sometime to have 
everyone bring their unwanted sets to a meeting for an exchange 
or give-away.  That would make it a bit of a swap meet for the par-
ticipants. If enough people would like to do this, I would be happy 
to coordinate the event. 

The pot luck was beautiful; Nancy and her crew did a great job with 
table decoration and demonstrations.  Bonnie and her crew laid out 
the bounty of delicious food in beautiful fashion.  Thanks to every-
one who did such a fine job. 

DECEMBER Quilt Activity 

Quilt Kits in                9 

Quilt Kits out             11 

Binding turned in        9 

Binding out                12 

 

This year we are hoping to have all three Guilds come together for 
a one day Community Quilt Sew-A-Thon with about 100 kits pro-
vided by our Guild to checkout and donate to the Guild of their 
choice.  This event would take place a few months after the quilt 
weekend and before the Quilt Show.  We have one of these events 
about 2 years ago and it was a most enjoyable experience. Details 
will follow in the months to come. 

Thank you everyone for your generous participation this past 
year.  You have done a wonderful job. 

Participation at the quilt tables include Ginger Carter (who saved 
the day), Gale Owren and Jean Young. 

QUILT ON! 

Mimi 

PREEMIE QUILTS 

Report on preemie quilts ,  90 quilts were delivered to the three 
hospitals. And will be mailing quilts to the hospital in San Fran-
cisco this month, Margaret  
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Thom Atkins will be our speaker at the April 6 meeting.  An accomplished artist in many areas including oil painting, medical drawing, metal and clay sculp-
ture and stain glass, he has finally found his home in fabric and bead work.  This award winning quilter will be teaching the art of bead embellishment on 
quilts.  April 7 and April 8 he will be teaching a two day class.  This will be a technique class with all required materials provided.  There will be a $25 kit fee 
for the basics and if we manage to progress beyond the basic class, there is a $35 kit fee for a more advanced portion. The REQG Class price will be an-
nounced after our January board meeting.  Thom is sending us samples and hopefully we will have them by the January meeting.   Thom is a very personable 
guy.  I think you will all enjoy him.   

 

Above Report by Maggie Stimson,  

2nd Vice President 
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